The Governing Body of the City of Liebenthal met in regular session on Monday, March 2, 2015 at the City Building at 7:30 p.m.  Presiding at the meeting were Mayor Medesa Sander, City Clerk Sheila Herman, City Treasurer Elsie Herman and the following Council Members, Bill Stark, Bob Tryon, Barbara Matal and Casey Shaw.  Also present representing Fort Hays State were nursing students Rystal Hoeme, Desirea Renz, Allison Straub, Caue Borthwick & Amber Stegman.   Meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m.

Fort Hays State nursing students brought information as a final semester curriculum for a community change project.  They presented ideas and received feedback on ideas that could be of a benefit to the community.  Education sheets from the students will be included in the resident’s utility bill mailing.  FHSU nursing students left the meeting at 8:17 p.m.   

New Council Member Casey Shaw was sworn into oath. 

Bill made a motion to approve the February 2, 2015 minutes as read.  Bob seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

Bill made a motion to approve the February 9, 2015 minutes as read.  Bob seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

The Clerk presented City mail, water screening reports & bills.  She reported applying and receiving a CCMFOA Spring Conference Scholarship to be held in Wichita to assist in training practices.  

Maintenance Personnel gave updates on necessary actions to keep equipment running properly.  She stated the need to order chemicals and brought estimates for a new weed eater.  Bill made a motion to purchase a new weed eater.  Bob seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

Old Business
The second RO payment agreement has been signed and filed.

The Jake brake concern has been addressed.  Any annoyances outside city limits should be reported by contacting the Sherriff’s Office.

New Business
Annual cartridge changes and fluoride testing is in progress with Culligan of Hays.

Ordinance #2015-4 Bad Debt has been approved.  Bill motioned to adopt the ordinance.  Bob seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

[bookmark: _GoBack]A City website has been created for information access.

Discussion was held on fundraiser events.  No action taken.

City wide garage sales will be held on May 16, 2015.  Spring cleanup date has been set for May 28, 2015. 

Bill made a motion to pay the bills.  Bob seconded, all in favor, motion carried.

The next regular City meeting will be held on Monday, April 6, 2015 at the City Building at 7:30 p.m.  Anyone with questions or concerns is encouraged to attend City meetings.

There being no further business to discuss, Bill made a motion to close the meeting.  Bob seconded, all in favor, motion carried and the meeting adjourned at 9:19 p.m.



							     __________________________
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						                 __________________________
								City Clerk

